
 
 
 
 
 

 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 

Dates to remember: 
 

End of 2nd Trimester:  Thursday, March 4th. 
Spring Break: March 22nd - March 26th, no schoo​l 

 
 

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD ZOOM MEETINGS: 
Special Board Meeting, Thursday, March 4th, at 5 pm 

Regular Board Meeting, Wednesday, March 10th, at 7 pm  
 

Due to COVID-19 state-wide restrictions and in keeping with social distancing, the meetings of the 
Corbett School District board will be conducted online.  

 
To join the Zoom meeting: ​Click on the following link: ​https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86432510383 
 

Public Comments:  ​Instructions to provide public comments can be found within the meeting agenda 
under the “​Introduction and Comments of Guests and Representatives ​” section.  It will be posted on 
the public BoardBook site via this link:  ​https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554 
 

Board Policy Manual: ​The public can read the various Corbett School District Board policies. 
Please click this link to access them:  ​http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp 
 

School Board Members: 
Michelle Vo - ​Board Chair David Gorman - ​Board Vice Chair 
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Mickalson, Todd Redfern, Rebecca Bratton. 
 

Student Representative - Spencer Arnold 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to JENNY MEADOWS! 

 
We are proud to announce that Jenny Meadows was selected as the 
Gresham Outlook's 2021 Readers' Choice for Best Teacher ​.  
 

Mrs. Meadows works tirelessly to make sure that kids in her classroom 
have access to engaging lessons, lots of great literature, and LOTS OF 
FUN!  Mrs. Meadows shares her love of art and nature with her students 
daily.  She designs and develops curriculum that she shares with the grade 
school staff.  Mrs. Meadows is currently leading an after school program, 
Math is Cool.  Thanks again for all the hard work that Mrs. Meadows and 
the entire staff at Corbett Grade School have been doing this school year.  
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FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD... 

 
Good news!  Our reopening plans received the support of the School Board at 
their February 17 ​th​ meeting, and those plans have been submitted to the 
Oregon Department of Education and to our Local Public Health Authority. 
That means, as long as the metrics continue to allow, we can begin Hybrid 
Instruction once the staff has had an opportunity at immunization, which is 
Wednesday, March 10.  We will start with Grades K-2 at CAPS and Grades 
K-1 at the Grade School, then add grades as we are successful with the 
program.  Of course, any families who choose to remain receiving their 
education through Comprehensive Distance Learning (CDL) can do so. 
 
Hybrid Instruction is a blend of in-person, on-campus learning and virtual learning.  A team of 
stakeholders designed how this could best be accomplished at each site.  ​Building leaders will be 
sending out information about how this will look at each of their schools, and the complete plan is 
posted on our website.  
 
"Fall" school sports have started!  Sadly for our community, spectators will not be allowed at contests, 
but we are working on plans to live stream as much as we can.  Go Cardinals! 

 
 

NO MEAL BAGS AVAILABLE OVER SPRING BREAK 
 
For those families utilizing our weekly meal bag service, please note that it will not be available during 
the week of spring break, March 22nd - March 26th.  To find alternate food resources during spring 
break, please visit ​https://foodfinder.oregonfoodbank.org ​/.  
 

Weekly meal bags will resume on Monday, March 29th​. 
 

Stay healthy!   Seth Tucker, Food Service Manager 
 

 
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

 
If you are a volunteer and wish to be included in our substitute pool, either as an educational 
assistant or teacher, we may need you as we move forward with LIPI and IPI in the months ahead. 
 
Please contact CTA Sub Services if you feel like partnering with our staff to fill vacancies.  For further 
information go to: ​ ​http://subservices.cascadetech.org/ ​ ​or call 1-866-373-4321. 
 
Also, we are in need of substitute bus drivers and custodians, which we fill in-house. Please go to this 
website for further information or to apply:  ​https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx​.  Or contact 
Robin Lindeen-Blakeley for assistance at 503-261-4211 or ​rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us 
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Round 1: District Standards for Admitting Non-Resident Students  
to Corbett Charter School District 

 
Deadline Midnight on March 2nd 

 
Resident district students are automatically admitted and do not need to apply for admission. 

 

Corbett School District is accepting out-of-district students commensurate with state law regarding 
charter lotteries. Corbett School District will not deny consent for a student to enter or give priority for 
admission based on race, religion, sex, sexual orientation, ethnicity, national origin, disability, terms of 
an individualized education program, income level, proficiency in the English language, or athletic 
ability. 
 

Applications began to be accepted on the district website on February 10th, and will be accepted until 
midnight on March 2nd.  ​The drawing will be Monday, March 8th.  ​A lottery, should it be needed, will 
take place after the close of the application process. The district will create an ordered list of applicant 
names based on the fair and equitable lottery process. Applicants who are selected to attend Corbett 
School District via the lottery process will have 10 days from the date of notification to confirm their 
intention to attend Corbett School District during the 2021-2022 school year. If confirmation is not 
received within those 10 days their space will be forfeit and the next person on the list will be notified 
that they have been admitted to the Corbett School District. 
 

Corbett will be admitting the following numbers of students in the following grade levels.  
 

Kindergarten - 36 students accepted 
Gr. 2 - 13 students accepted 
Gr. 5 - 4 students accepted 
Gr. 7 - 3 students accepted 
 

REMINDER:  CURRENT STUDENTS DO NOT NEED TO APPLY,  
BUT THOSE WHO WITHDREW DURING THE PANDEMIC DO! 

 

Please complete the following application; one for each student applying, at this link: 
CLICK HERE TO APPLY 

 
 

 
 
Want to make a difference in Oregon’s future?  Run for a seat on the local board of your school 
district, education service district, or community college.  The filing period is open now and runs 
through March 18th for the May 2021 ballot.  See the links below for more information. 
 

● https://multco.us/elections/notice-election-may-2021-special-election 
● https://multco.us/elections/candidate-filing-requirements-special-districts 
● https://getonboardoregon.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2021-GetonBoard-FAQFlyer.pdf 
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We know this year’s been different,  
but there’s one tradition still going strong… 

 

2020 - 21 YEARBOOKS 
    ​for Gr. 8 (main campus) through Gr. 12 

 

ON SALE NOW, $27 each! 
 

Online Purchasing: 
● Go to ​https://www.mymealtime.com​ to set up an account (if you don’t 

have one) 
● You’ll need your student’s school ID number 
● Select from the High School dropdown menu:  Grades 8-12 Yearbook $27.00 
● MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small transaction fee 

 
Prefer mailing a check?  Please make it payable to Corbett High School, and mail to:  
Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR  97019 

 

Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address. 
 

 
BE A YEARBOOK ANGEL! 

 
Every year there are deserving students who can't afford a yearbook. We've 
started a program to help!  By donating $27.00 ​you can purchase a yearbook 
for one of these students.  It means the world to the student who gets an 
unexpected yearbook.  

 
Please consider being part of this great new program.  Make your check payable to Corbett High 

School and write ​Yearbook Angel ​ in the memo line.  Mail to: Corbett School District,  
attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR  97019 

 

Yearbook angels are everywhere! 
 

 
HELLO MARCH! 

 
As we enter the possibility of hybrid learning the PTA will be looking  

for opportunities to support the school, staff, and children as much as possible.  
If you are interested in joining PTA it's never too late! 

Reach out via email at: corbettcardinalspta@gmail.com 
 

● Please continue to scan those receipts for Box Tops! Every little bit helps!  
● Support us when you shop at Amazon: ​ ​smile.amazon.com ​ ​and select "Corbett Elem PTA”  
● Upcoming PTA meeting on March 11, 2021 at 6:30pm via Zoom 
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From the Health Room: 
 

We are preparing for when more students will be back to school in-person.  The 
Oregon Health Authority has written “What to expect when your student returns to 
school ”… (A special thank you to Debbie Baker, Health Assistant for finding this 
information.) 
 

Across Oregon, some schools are starting to reopen. If your student is returning to 
school, you may be worried or hopeful or both.  For students who return to the 
classroom, some things will look different. Here are some new health and safety 
routines to know about: ​  
 

Staggered arrival and dismissal times: ​  This cuts down on crowding in hallways and common 
spaces. Your student may be assigned to a particular entrance and exit.  There might be stricter 
sign-in/out processes to make contact tracing easier. 
How you can help:​  Schools are asking caregivers to keep drop-offs and pick-ups as brief as 
possible. 
 

Face coverings: ​  Students from kindergarten up must wear a face covering indoors and outdoors, as 
well as on the school bus. 
How you can help:​  Make sure young students can get their masks on and off without help.  Wash 
masks daily.  If you can, pack a spare mask in your student’s backpack. 
 

Outdoor learning: ​ Some lessons may happen outside when weather allows. 
How you can help:​  Pack extra layers; make sure your student has rain gear. 
 
Meals at school:​  Students may be asked to eat outdoors or in classrooms instead of in the 
cafeteria.  School meals will not be self-service or buffet-style. 
How you can help:​  Young students often struggle to open containers.  If your student brings a 
packed lunch, make sure they can open all their food and drink so that they don’t have to ask for help. 
 
Ready Schools, Safe Learners ​ has all the latest health and safety information. 
 
Your school nurse and health assistant are ready to help you.  Please call 503-261-4258 to reach the 
Health Room, or 971-235-0364 or jnakamura@mesd.k12.or.us for the nurse. 
 

Stay Healthy and Well!     Julie Nakamura, RN 
 

 
EARLY and PERIODIC SCREENING, DIAGNOSTIC,  

and TREATMENT (EPSDT) 
 

Medicaid/Oregon Health Plan 
 

The Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnostic and Treatment (EPSDT) benefit provides 
comprehensive and preventive health care services for children under age 21 who are enrolled in 
Medicaid.  EPSDT is key to ensuring that children and adolescents receive appropriate preventive, 
dental, mental health, and developmental and specialty services. 

 
For more information, please go to this ​link​ ​or call ​800-699-9075. 
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STUDENTS of the MONTH 
 

We’d like to recognize the 8/9 Academy and Corbett High School January and February ​Students of 
the Month ​!  These students were nominated by their teachers as being individuals who best represent 
the RISE values: ​R​espect, ​I​nclusion, ​S​uccess, and ​E​xcellence. 
 

8th Grade: 
 
Malaya Cannon Peterson: ​Malaya is a consistently cheerful and positive student. 
Her conscientiousness and her level of responsibility rises above her years.  She 
fully participates, encourages others, and brings joy to our class.  -- Mr. Rondema 
 

I've only known Malaya as a student through distance learning and she has 
demonstrated maturity, responsibility, and empathy all through a computer screen. 
I look forward to working with Malaya in person in the future.  Good job Malaya!  
-- Mr. Wise 
 

Malaya Cannon Peterson does not miss an opportunity to engage in class and to practice her skills in 
art.  She asks questions for clarification to everyone else's benefit.  Malaya, your practice is paying off 
with mastery!  -- Mr. Young 

 
Anastaysia Brixey-Margeson: ​Anastaysia displays a thirst for knowledge and an 
unwillingness to allow ignorance to persist.  She is attentive and asks the 
questions every other student is wondering but hasn’t yet built up the courage to 
ask.  I am so grateful I get to teach her.  -- Mr. Rondema 
 

Anastaysia has done an excellent job during distance learning.  She is present 
consistently, not just in Zoom but in her ability to engage in class.  I appreciate 
that she always shares her camera and responds to my questions.  I look forward 
to working with her in person.  Muy bien Anastayisa.  -- Mr. Wise 
 

Anastaysia often has her camera on which adds some normalcy to CDL.  She has truly pushed 
herself with drawing skills and compositional design.  Great work, keep it up!  -- Mr. Young 

 
Natalie Matias: ​Natalie is one of the most consistent students I teach.  She 
engages in all of our class activities and completes all of her assignments.  I 
appreciate the example she sets for her peers (and I love her sense of humor).  
-- Mr. Rondema 
 

Natalie is a hard working and driven student.  I had Natalie in class a couple years 
ago and she impressed me then.  She strives to push herself and asks for 
additional tasks to be challenged.  Natalie is one of those students that can handle 
distance learning with no problem which demonstrates maturity, responsibility, and 
strong organizational skills.  Nice job, Natalie!  -- Mr. Wise 

 

Natalie is a huge asset to our core class!  She is thoughtful, compassionate, and intelligent.  I have 
really enjoyed having her in class this year, and I appreciate all her hard work!  -- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

No matter the project, Natalie Matias can find a way to get us to see a familiar object in a new way. 
Natalia pays great attention to detail, asks for help when needed, and has her camera on during 
class.  Natalie, your hard work and leadership is noticed and appreciated!  -- Mr. Young 
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9th Grade: 
 
Nina Price: ​ ​Nina is a joy to teach.  She is kind, respectful, and hard working.  She 
asks great questions and is patient and understanding even when online learning 
gets tough.  I especially appreciate her willingness to stand up for her beliefs. 
-- Mr. Rondema 
 

Nina was an excellent student in my Spanish 1 class.  She added a good focused 
energy to the class.  I also appreciated her sarcasm.  She has a good sense of 
humor and has the ability to make the class lighter.  I appreciated having you in 
class, Nina!  -- Mr. Wise 
 
Hope Caiazza: ​ ​Hope's gentle demeanor at times belies the delightful spitfire 
underneath.  She is kind and humorous; resilient and hard-working; easy-going 
and accepting.  -- Mrs. White 
 

Hope encourages her classmates, works hard every day, and is a cheerful 
presence in our class.  She is consistently kind and patient and displays grace 
toward her peers and staff.  I am so glad I get to teach her.  -- Mr. Rondema 
 

Hope Caiazza finds joy in the process of her artwork, and that makes class 
especially enjoyable for everybody else.  She manages her time well, and often 

asks for help when needed.  Hope, we notice and appreciate your optimism and ability to find 
balance!  -- Mr. Young 

 
Ben White:​ ​Ben White is absolutely polite, kind, and understanding.  I look forward 
to working with him in person.  -- Mr. Binschus 
 

Ben is incredibly dedicated to everything he does and is a bright light of energy and 
joy in core class.  I love having him in class this year!  -- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

One of Ben White's natural talents is to warm the room with laughter and 
friendliness, helping everyone feel a bit more comfortable.  Ben, we all appreciate 
your energy and smiles!  -- Mr. Young 
 

In math last year, Ben demonstrated a true growth mindset, continuing to work and 
grow and learn for understanding, instead of being motivated by grades.  He was a pleasure to have 
in class -- I learned a lot about patience and kindness from Ben.  -- Ms. Duprey 
 
10th Grade: 

Tatumn Hills: Tatumn is a new student for me this year.  Through distance 
learning I can already tell that she is an excellent student and has a good sense of 
empathy.  I appreciate that Tatumn frequently will respond to questions with head 
nods and give me a smile when I make a bad joke.  I appreciate having Tatumn in 
my AP class this year. ¡Gracias Tatumn!  -- Mr. Wise 
 

The amount of students that have praised Tatumn Hills and Eden Conti for 
bringing joy to our class could almost exceed the number of students in the class. 
Quite the pair! -- Mr. Binschus 
 

Tatumn Hills really challenges herself with her work.  It is a treat to see the detail 
and thought-provoking compositions in her artwork.  Tatumn, keep up the painting!  -- Mr. Young 
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10th Grade, ​continued: 
 

Eden Conti:​ ​Eden has been an excellent student in my AP class this year.  She 
has strong knowledge of the content and is one of my frequent participants.  I really 
appreciate that she knows when to contribute in those moments when no one else 
is speaking up.  Thanks for making our class better, Eden!  -- Mr. Wise 
 

The amount of students that have praised Tatumn Hills and Eden Conti for bringing 
joy to our class could almost exceed the number of students in the class.  Quite the 
pair!  -- Mr. Binschus 
 

Eden Conti enjoys taking on new challenges, and has a special ability to organize 
her ideas, making her projects especially cohesive and powerful.  Her classmates get to feel a bit 
more normal because she turns her camera on during Zoom meetings, and she offers great feedback 
to her peers.  Eden, whatever you're doing, keep it up!  -- Mr. Young 

 
Shelby Brill:​ ​Shelby is a talented, socially-conscious young woman, with a 
wonderful future just waiting for her to seize it.  She displays loyalty and 
compassion, and is a good role-model to younger actors in the theater group.  
-- Mrs. White 
 

Shelby is a new student for me this year.  I appreciate Shelby's energy and 
positivity that she brings to the class.  She is a frequent participant and engages 
with myself and her peers on the Zoom.  She offers insightful comments and is just 
generally a great person to have in class.  ¡Gracias Shelby!  -- Mr. Wise 

 

Shelby is so well-rounded and bright!  She makes our school a better place just by bringing her 
cheerful and unique self to campus (or Zoom) everyday!  -- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

Shelby Brill has a great sense of humor and is a compassionate soul.  She is even willing to extend 
some patience to older newbies of Among Us.  Shelby, may you continue to find your passion in all 
you do!  -- Mr. Young 
 
11th Grade: 

Cameron Manchester: ​ ​Cameron is full-stop a delightful person.  He improves 
every group he's in, be it a classroom or a casual conversation, with his humor, 
frankness, and unique insights.  -- Mrs. White 
 

I haven't had Cameron in class in a couple of years.  However, I really appreciate 
Cameron.  He has a heart of gold and is such a caring person.  You can genuinely 
tell that he cares when he asks someone how they're doing.  I hope to be able to 
have him in class again. Thanks Cameron!  -- Mr. Wise 
 

From his first day of freshman year (where I literally threw him in the last empty 
chair I had) until now, he has continued to shine brightly on this school.  The world 

is a better place with Cameron in it!  -- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

Cameron makes me smile every time I see him.  His boundless energy, creative thinking, and 
empathy make him a wonderful addition to any situation.  -- Ms. Duprey 
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11th Grade, ​continued: 
 

Elie Pearson:​ ​As Elie’s Cross Country coach for the past two years, I have 
thoroughly enjoyed seeing her grow as an athlete and as a person.  Her 
perseverance, her positivity (and her awesome sense of humor) make her an 
invaluable part of our team and give me confidence that she will go far in life.  
-- Mr. Rondema 
 

Elie was such a strong student in my AP class.  I miss having her already and wish 
her the best with Spanish at MHCC.  No doubt she will continue to excel in her 
Spanish acquisition and I look forward to working with her again.  Thanks Elie!  
-- Mr. Wise 

 

Elie is simply wonderful.  She is extremely kind, incredibly thoughtful, and impressively bright.  I miss 
having her (and all her knowledge) in Geography class!  -- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

Elie Pearson can bring detail to history like nobody's business, and this makes her a good person 
with whom to share stories.  Her laughter and smiles also happen to be contagious.  Go Elie!  
-- Mr. Young 
 

The depth of Elie’s historical knowledge is unmatched in the decade I have been teaching this 
course.  An excellent writer, Elie advances an argument relentlessly.  She is hilarious and empathetic, 
and she makes my day better every time I see her.  She has a strong moral fortitude and is true to 
her own authentic sense of self, Elie is so good at being Elie!  I have been looking forward to Elie in 
APUSH (AP US History) since she was in grade school, and she has exceeded my expectations.  
-- Ms. Duprey 

 

Naomi Cassel: ​ ​Driven.  Strong.  Relentless.  Naomi is a true academic leader in 
every sense, and I can't wait to see what she tackles next!  
-- Mrs. Radulesk 
 

Naomi Cassel has a passion for knowledge and truly enjoys participating in the 
process of learning.  She seeks to understand concepts from every angle, and this 
brings plenty of energy and motivation into the room.  Naomi, we appreciate your 
grit, relentless pursuit of knowledge, and your time spent with tutoring others.  
-- Mr. Young 

 

Naomi relentlessly pursues her goals.  I admire her boundless energy, ability to make connections 
between content areas, and unmatched work ethic.  Thanks for making APUSH (AP US History) 
class more interesting!  -- Ms. Duprey 
 
12th Grade: 

Emma Newell: ​ Emma is thoughtful, intentional, and perseverent.  She commits fully 
to all she does, and it shows!  -- Mrs. White 
 
Emma has been a very dedicated senior and worked really hard on yearbook this 
year!  It is clear she cares deeply about Corbett students and staff, and I am really 
going to miss her cheerful smile (and peach hints!) next year!  
-- Mrs. Radulesk 
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12th Grade, ​continued: 
 
Katie Church: ​ ​Katie is not only an outstanding student, but an outstanding human 
being.  She is considerate and witty, with a keen desire to explore and better 
understand the world.  I look forward to hearing about the interesting life I know she 
is bound for after high school.  -- Mrs. White 
 
This is my second time having Katie in my AP class and I really appreciate having 
her with us.  She engages actively and contributes positively to the class.  Thanks for 

all your hard work, Katie!  It doesn't go unnoticed.  -- Mr. Wise 
 
Katie Church brings depth to our class discussions in Psychology.  She is motivated by a natural 
curiosity about our world and works hard to apply her learning.  Katie, keep bringing it!  -- Mr. Young 
 
Katie is a fierce scholar and participant in the world.  Her energy, brilliance, and wit are a force to be 
reckoned with!  She makes excellent connections in her learning and is an outstanding writer.  I miss 
having Katie in class this year!  -- Ms. Duprey 

 
Spencer Arnold:​ ​Spencer knows the appropriate balance between buckling down 
and working, and easing back to let his peers have a little fun in class.  He shows an 
earnest desire to learn, while also letting loose in his own fashion.  -- Mr. Binschus 
 
I noticed Spencer Arnold speak out at a board meeting for a school program that 
was important to him and many other students, and that impressed me.  -- Mr. 
Young 
 

In everything he does, Spencer acts with deliberate purpose, preparedness, and integrity.  He keeps 
his word; he takes pride in his work; he treats others with respect.  Spencer was an academic leader 
in APUSH (AP US History) last year, and continues to be a leader on campus with his work as the 
Student Representative to the School Board.  -- Ms. Duprey 
 
 

 
 

 
THE “ZOOM SPIRIT” AWARD GOES TO...HENRY STEWART! 

 
 

Congratulations to Henry Stewart, a senior, for winning the high school Zoom 
Spirit award!  ​The student body award is organized by the student Leadership 
team to recognize students.  Every month there is a new category and the 
student body votes for whomever they think deserves recognition.  The latest 
category was the ​Zoom Spirit Award​, which was to recognize the student 
that they thought made online learning just a bit more fun while meaningfully 
contributing to class.  Thanks to all of the students who participated in voting!  
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SCHOOL COUNSELING SERVICES 

 

For questions about access to resources at Corbett School District, please call Student Services at 
(503) 261-4235. 
 

● School Psychologist: 
Dawn Becker – dbecker@mesd.k12.or.us – 971-238-1815 

● Counselor (K-7): 
Vanessa Knight – vknight@corbett.k12.or.us - 503-261-4241 

● Counselor (8-12): 
Helen Leedom – hleedom@mesd.k12.or.us – 971-236-2754 

● Behavior Consultant: 
Anna McNeely – amcneely@mesd.k12.or.us – 503-750-7281 
 
 

FAMILY & STUDENT RESOURCES 
 

● Corbett SD has a website provided by the School Intervention Team (SIT) at: 
https://corbett.k12.or.us/students/mental-health-resources/  

● Visit the Student Services web page at: 
https://corbett.k12.or.us/schools/student-services/special-education/ 

● Visit the Corbett Mental Health & Behavior Support website at: 
https://sites.google.com/mesd.k12.or.us/corbett-mhbs/home 

● If you know of a Spanish Speaking family who may need an interpreter, you can email Melissa 
Davis, our ELD teacher, at ​mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us​.  If you have a family who needs an 
interpreter, not in Spanish, email Melissa Davis as well.  

 
Other Resources: 

● Where do I look online for Community Health Centers for access to mental and physical health 
resources within Multnomah County?​  ​https://multco.us/health/student-health-centers 

● Department of Human Services resources:​ ​oregon.gov/dhs/Pages/index.aspx  
● Oregon Department of Education resources: ​https://www.oregon.gov/ode/Pages/default.aspx  
● National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA) ​http://www.drugabuse.gov/​ and 

http://drugpubs.drugabuse.gov/​.  Phone​: 301-443-1124.   
● National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism (NIAAA)​ ​www.niaaa.nih.gov​.   

Phone: 301-443-3860.  
● Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration​ ​www.samhsa.gov/atod  

Phone: 877-SAMHSA-7 (877-726-4727)  
● Mental Health Association of Oregon (MHAO) is another place where students may access 

free mental health resources.  ​https://www.mhaoforegon.org/  
 
 

STAY CONNECTED ONLINE 
 

● Flash Alert:  Receive closure and emergency emails/text messages. There is no cost to 
recipients and there is an annual opt-in renewal to keep the database current.  To sign up click 
on this link and choose ​Manage Your Messenger Subscription ​. ​ ​https://www.flashalert.net 
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http://www.niaaa.nih.gov/
http://www.samhsa.gov/atod
https://www.mhaoforegon.org/
https://www.flashalert.net/
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TIME to ORDER SENIOR  
CAPS & GOWNS! 

 

Online Purchasing: 
● Go to ​https://www.mymealtime.com​ to set up an  

           account (if you don’t already have one) 
● You’ll need your student’s school ID number 
● Once logged in, select from the High School dropdown menu:  

           Graduating Senior’s Cap & Gown - $50.00 
● MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small  

           transaction fee 
 

Prefer mailing a check?  Please make it payable to Corbett High School, mail to:  
Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, 97019 

Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address. 
 

After you complete your payment method ($50 each), please email Mrs. Gibbs to let her know your 
student’s height and exactly how their name should appear on their diploma: 

egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us 
 

 

CHAMPS FUNDRAISERS 
 

The CHAMPS (​C ​orbett ​H ​igh ​A ​ssociation of ​M ​amas and ​P ​apas of ​S ​eniors) organization is an all 
volunteer group supporting the Corbett High School senior class of 2021.  Together we can create a 
memorable occasion for our graduating class.  Please show your support by purchasing meals at the 
following great places.  ​Mention the name CHAMPS when you order. 
 

Also, see the last page of this newsletter for the CHAMPS Spring Flower Baskets, Vegetable & Herb 
Starts, and Al’s Garden Center Gift Cards fundraiser!  The deadline has been extended to April 12! 
 
 

March 11th: ​Five Guys​, all day   
2595 SE Burnside, Gresham  

 
 
 
 

March 18th: ​Panera ​, 4 to 8 pm 
1017 NW Civic Dr, Gresham 

 
 
 
  
  

 April 5th: ​Mod Pizza​, all day 
 1844 NW Eastman Pkwy, Gresham 
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https://www.mymealtime.com/
mailto:egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us
https://restaurants.fiveguys.com/2595-se-burnside-rd
https://locations.panerabread.com/or/gresham/1017-nw-civic-drive.html?utm_medium=display-ad&utm_source=paid-digital&utm_campaign=yext&utm_content=local-search
https://modpizza.com/locations/gresham/


DIVERSE VOICES & ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

                         March is Women’s History Month. 
 
Kamala Harris, Vice President of the United States ​.​ ​ Vice President Harris is the 
United States' first female vice president, the highest-ranking female elected official 
in U.S. history, the first African American vice president, and the first Asian American 
vice president.  
 
Malala Yousafzai​, ​an​ ​activist for female education.  In 2012, at age fifteen, an 
attempt was made on Ms. Yousafzai’s life because she spoke out publicly in her 
town in Pakistan on behalf of girls and their right to learn. ​  ​At age seventeen she 
became the youngest Nobel Prize Laureate. ​  In 2020 ​Ms. Yousafzai​ graduated from 
Oxford University and continues to fight for education and equality. 
 
Suzan Shown Harjo​, a leading Native American activist.  Ms. Harjo ​ has ​contributed 
to development and passage of federal legislation protecting Native sovereignty, arts 
and cultures, language, and human rights. In 2014 she was awarded the ​Presidential 
Medal of Freedom by President Obama. 
 
Mother Teresa ​, an activist for the poor.  ​During her lifetime Mother Teresa became 
famous as the Catholic nun who dedicated her life to caring for the destitute and 
dying in the slums of Calcutta​ and started an open-air school for slum children.  I ​n 
1979 she received the Nobel Peace Prize.  After her death in 1997, at age 87, she was 
canonised as Saint Teresa. 
 
 

MARCH CELEBRATIONS: 
 

March 10: ​Harriet Tubman Day ​,​ an American holiday in honor of the anti-slavery 
activist Harriet Tubman (born Araminta Ross). Despite great hardship and great 
danger, Ms. Tubman undertook 19 trips as a conductor in the Underground Railroad 
to lead hundreds of slaves to freedom. She later became an eloquent and effective 
speaker on behalf of the movement to abolish slavery.  She also served in the Civil 
War as a soldier, spy, and nurse, among other roles. She died on March 10, 1913. 
 

March 21: ​ ​International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination​, 
observed annually in the wake of the 1960 killing of 69 people at a 
demonstration against apartheid pass laws in South Africa. The United 
Nations proclaimed the day in 1966 and called on the international community 
to redouble its efforts to eliminate all forms of racial discrimination. 

 
March 31: ​ ​International Transgender Day of Visibility​, celebrated to 
bring awareness to transgender people and their identities as well as 
recognize those who helped fight for rights for transgender people. 
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https://www.whitehouse.gov/administration/vice-president-harris/
https://malala.org/malalas-story
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=28aiDWgxXdU&feature=youtu.be
https://www.nobelprize.org/prizes/peace/1979/teresa/biographical/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Harriet_Tubman_Day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Day_for_the_Elimination_of_Racial_Discrimination
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Transgender_Day_of_Visibility


STUDENT FLU SHOTS ARE AVAILABLE AT THESE LOCATIONS 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

REYNOLDS STUDENT HEALTH CENTER IS NOW OPEN! 
Location: Reynolds High School Building. Call ​503-988-3340 for appointment.  This center welcomes 
all K-12 ​th​ grade youth who live or go to school in Multnomah County - even if they don't attend 
Reynolds High School. We welcome all colors, cultures, genders, sizes, and all races regardless of 
immigration status. 
 

Students can access basic health services, like yearly check ups or sports physicals, immunizations, 
care for injuries, illness or asthma, and COVID testing.  Mental health and dental hygiene services 
are also available, and there are no out-of-pocket costs. 
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OREGON DEPARTMENT of HUMAN SERVICES 
 

The Department of Human Services (DHS) is Oregon’s principal agency for helping Oregonians 
achieve wellbeing and independence through opportunities that protect, empower, respect choice, 
and preserve dignity, especially for those who are least able to help themselves. 

DHS provides direct services to more than one million Oregonians each year. These services provide 
a key safety net for those in our society who are most vulnerable or who are at a difficult place in their 
life.  

For more information, please click on this ​link​, or call ​503-945-5600 ​. 
 

DHS Rent Assistance 
If you have experienced a loss of income and are at risk of homelessness due to COVID-19,  

call DHS at 503-988-7453 and ask about the Rent Relief Program.  
You may be able to apply for help with paying rent.  
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CHILD FIND 
 

Public schools will ensure that all students with disabilities who are eligible for kindergarten through 
21 years of age, residing within their attendance area, have available to them a free and appropriate 
public education in the least restrictive environment.  The rights of children with disabilities and their 
parents will be protected in accordance with state and federal laws. 
 

School districts must locate and identify individuals who have disabilities from birth to age 21.  If you 
or someone you know has a child with a disability who may be in need of special education and 
related services, you can initiate a referral through your local schools.  The following is a list of 
Multnomah County school districts: 
 

Centennial School District 503-760-7990 
Corbett School District 503-261-4235 
David Douglas School District 503-261-8209 
Gresham-Barlow School District 503-261-4650 
Parkrose School District 503-408-2118 
Portland School District 503-916-3152 
Reynolds School District 503-661-7200 
Riverdale School District 503-262-4840 
Multnomah Early Childhood Program 503-261-5535 
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Corbett Education Foundation Scholarship  
Application Deadline Approaching:  April 1​st 

 
Scholarship fundraising efforts continue and as March starts, it is time for graduating seniors and 
graduates of the past five years (whether a first-time applicant or someone who previously received a 
scholarship) to begin the Corbett Education Foundation scholarship application process.  Forms and 
instructions can be found at our website ​ ​corbetteducationfoundation.org ​, under the “scholarship” tab.  
 

Should students have questions, they may contact any CEF board member or this year’s Student 
Ambassador Sarah Applin. ​ ​Application packets are due no later than ​April 1, 2021 ​, and ​must ​ be 
submitted by USPS mail or personally dropped off at the School District office.  ​Electronic 
submissions cannot be accepted. ​ ​ ​Students interested in being considered for a scholarship should 
begin putting together their application packets immediately.  Experience shows that time flies quicker 
than we realize and working through the continued restrictions regarding social distancing, etc., will 
require additional days to accomplish tasks.  Incomplete packets will make a student ineligible for 
consideration.   
 

As mentioned, we continue efforts to raise dollars to fund scholarships.  There are many individuals 
and families who have supported our fundraising efforts by attending events held in partnership with 
local restaurants.  We have secured another event at the ​ ​Panda Express ​ ​on Burnside Road in 
Gresham for​ ​Tuesday, March 9, 2021.  ​Details are below and we hope you’ll be able to enjoy a tasty 
meal while helping Corbett graduates. 
 

 

FUNDRAISER EVENT 

 

20% of event sales will be donated to:  
Corbett Education Foundation 
 

Participating fundraiser guests are required to present a valid fundraiser flyer (paper copy or digital 
image) with each order to receive credit towards the fundraiser. Flyers may not be distributed inside 
or within the vicinity of the restaurant including, without limitation to, the restaurant parking lot before 
or during the fundraiser. Panda Restaurant Group reserves the right to cancel any and all fundraiser 
events for any reason and/or withhold payment of associated donation, if the Panda Restaurant 
Group Fundraiser Guidelines are not followed. 

© 2021 Panda Restaurant Group, Inc. All Rights Reserved.  
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    ​Help Us Raise Money For: ​Corbett Education Foundation 

 

When 
Tuesday,  
March 09, 2021 
10:30 AM to 
10:30 PM 

Where 
Panda Express​ located at: 
SE Burnside Rd & SE 3rd St PX 
2402 Se Burnside Road 
Gresham OR 97080 
503-492-8180 

How 
In-store: 
Show paper or digital version of flyer 
Online: 
Enter 322321 in the promo code box during online checkout 
at order.pandaexpress.com. 
Orders must be placed on the event day. 

http://corbetteducationfoundation.org/


 
Corbett Education Foundation 

 
 

Mod Pizza Fundraiser, Tuesday, March 30​th​! 
 
A second restaurant event is slated for ​ ​Tuesday, March 30, 2021 ​,​ at​ ​Mod Pizza​ ​on Eastman Avenue 
in Gresham.  ​Details and the link to reserve your spot at this hugely popular event can be found on 
the following page.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our ongoing partnership with Amazon and Fred Meyer help raise scholarship dollars through their 
community support opportunities.  The number of families who have selected CEF on their account 
profiles with these two programs continues to grow and we hope that you will find this a convenient 
way to support our program.  At no cost to shoppers, smile.Amazon and Fred Meyer provide funds to 
CEF based on the amount you spend.  By shopping as they normally do, and adding CEF to their 
profile on the respective websites, shoppers have helped CEF earn scholarship dollars.  

  
   
 

 

Should you have any questions regarding any of these CEF items, please contact any CEF board 
member.  You may send messages to: 

dgranberg@corbetteducationfoundation.org     or     tlarsen6200@msn.com 

Be advised, these mailboxes are not monitored on a daily basis, so it may take time 
 to receive a reply.  Thank you for your support!  
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Corbett Education Foundation 

  
 

Mod Pizza Fundraiser   
Tuesday, March 30​th​! 

 
 
 
You can help raise scholarship funds while enjoying a meal from Mod Pizza.  At no additional cost to 
you, a portion of your purchase value will be donated to the Corbett Education Foundation 
scholarship program when you attend this event.  
 
Please use this special link ​by March 27​th​ to commit to eat with us: 

Share This Link: Your GroupRaise Meal Page  
How it Works 
 
Dine-In Restriction 
For customer health and safety, dine-in options are outdoors or patio during this meal. 

 
You can participate in this fundraiser by: 

● Take out 
● Delivery 
● Pick up 

 
MOD Pizza will accept your order in several ways: 

● Restaurant Website 
● Storefront Walk-in 

 
Please read the instructions below, so that MOD Pizza knows you are with the GroupRaise Meal for 
Corbett Education Foundation, and your group will get 20% of your meal’s price donated back! 
 
Restaurant Website 
 
Visit MOD Pizza's online order website ​.​ ​Use the promo code of "GR179482C" ​and 20% of your 
meal’s price will be donated back to Corbett Education Foundation. 
 
Storefront Walk-in 
 
Visit the location at 1844 NW Eastman Pkwy, Gresham 97030 and they will take your order from their 
storefront for take-out. Mention that you are with Corbett Education Foundation before placing your 
order. 

   ​ ​Strengthening Community Through Improved Education 
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https://u2095113.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=wrv-2BmjJ-2BCg91JEt-2B2MoTcOBAB53WZAJ5j418pqF8p9LLiIcnHqKkyfP7O2g9Qdw1RoOtjz9-2FM0yzQUPAZn5kkQ-3D-3Dm_QG_yoKgmbVsuRXwKkrBnybqlq-2FlvZH2pQQKb021VY54UPRJcTyr8kD7s3fqmYeZqnF1NFcjjuVLlhlion-2F7tMQ7hBopS4m2xnf1KIMqfycfTbfl03mp-2FtppgTKWQFjmHicJSlKedhwMZMvkmhnmfSmWsb07afOHHEltjoCA6kjfS8LDzdE6HQ1oHRD9asy2LT4RdP1W3C7AG1RkQWkJdWl1JIgLUa6MpxzDloy0AEaMlyFNLevkdJ0-2BanIUos4F8D2i
https://orders.modpizza.com/


Spring Flower Baskets,  
Vegetable and Herb Starts,  
Al’s Garden Center Gift Cards 

Sponsored by: C.H.A.M.P.S. & the 2021 Senior class  
Goal: To raise money for the Senior Graduation Celebration 

  

 ​Deadline to order: April 12th 

  

Vouchers for GORGEOUS HANGING FLOWER BASKETS at Al's Garden Center 

Price: $25 each for a 10" Hanging Basket, $35 each for a 12" Hanging Basket. 

(Save $3 per basket off the retail price by purchasing a voucher from C.H.A.M.P.S.) 

**Vouchers are redeemable at any AL's retail location from April 21st - May 5th 

 
Vouchers for VEGETABLES or HERBS at Al's Garden Center. 

 Price: $35 for ten, 4" vegetables or herbs of your choice. 

 (save $2 off retail price by purchasing voucher from C.H.A.M.P.S.) 

           **Vouchers are redeemable at any AL's retail location from April 28th -May 12th 

 
Al's Garden & Home Center GIFT CARDS 

 $​$25 denomination or $50 denomination 

                              *Make great gifts for Mother's Day, Father's Day, Birthdays, mailed right to you. 

            (Out of town family or friends? Stores in Gresham, Woodburn, Wilsonville, Sherwood, or online) 

To order please​ ​click here​ ​or go to: https://corbettchamps.wufoo.com/forms/z1v5grjw0lb4cp6/ 

 
If you have any questions, please email: ​champsoregon@gmail.com 

Due to the Covid-19 closures, we will be mailing vouchers & gift cards 
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